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Materiality assessment 

Energy Networks Australia is supportive of AusNet Services' conclusion that the cost 

pass through materiality threshold must be based on an assessment of the cost 

impact of a pass through event, not the revenue impact. 

Energy Networks Australia notes that the NER definition of materiality explicitly 

references the change in costs (rather than the revenue impact) as a proportion of the 

annual revenue requirement (ARR). 

Under an incentive framework, using costs, rather than the revenue, as the basis for 

the materiality threshold is even more important to ensure that the regulatory 

framework continues to provide NSPs with the same level of protection against 

uncontrollable costs that was embedded in the regulatory regime prior to the 2013 

introduction of the Capital Efficiency Sharing Scheme (CESS). It is also fundamental 

that this protection is equivalent for both operating expenditure (opex) and capital 

expenditure (capex). 

The CESS incentivises NSPs to pursue efficient capex by rewarding NSPs for capex 

efficiency gains and penalising NSPs for capex efficiency losses. Under this framework, 

the Australian Energy Regulator's CESS Explanatory Statement1 recommends that 

NSPs, where appropriate, submit a pass through application to avoid a CESS penalty. 

There is, however, an asymmetrical treatment between opex and capex if the revenue 

impact, rather than the expenditure impact, as a proportion of the ARR is used as the 

basis for the materiality threshold. This is because the expenditure required to meet a 

revenue impact materiality threshold is considerably higher under capex cost pass 

through applications (like the one proposed by AusNet Services). 

Network assets generally have long asset lives, and capital costs are recovered 

through the return on capital and regulatory depreciation building blocks. A 

materiality assessment based on the revenue impact therefore may create an 

inefficient bias towards opex solutions. 

If you wish to discuss any of these matters raised in this letter further, please contact            

xxxxxxxxx , Head of Regulation, at 

Yours sincerely, 

Andrew Dillon 

Chief Executive Officer 

7 Australian Energy Regulator, Explanatory Statement." Capital Expenditure Incentive Guideline 

for Electricity Network Service Providers, November 2013. 
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